
GEOGRAPHY

Enriching Lives: Unlocking Potential
High Expectations. Integrity. Nurturing. Always Learning. Working Together. Taking Responsibility – No Excuses



Statement of intent

• At Moor Green Primary Academy, our Geography curriculum is designed and adapted to engage, support 
and challenge all pupils from our diverse range of social and cultural backgrounds. Learning 
opportunities in Geography engage children in a wide range of current and contemporary issues in 
society, providing them with the knowledge and skills to become fluent in geographical enquiry. The 
curriculum is coherently planned and systematically sequenced so that each year, pupils are exposed to 
rich and influential experiences that allow them to apply key geographical skills in real life situations.

• At the beginning of their learning journey, children gain an understanding of place and explore how 
their immediate environment might differ to others. Key geographical vocabulary is acquired through 
relevant learning experiences and language rich environments.

• Pupils in Key Stage One develop their curiosity and understanding of the wider world around them in a 
variety of cross-curricular and creative ways. Pupils develop early fieldwork skills through active 
experiences in the local area and by investigating the local geography of the community. Children learn 
to present their own findings through a variety of presentational techniques with growing success.

• Once pupils have mastered the skills at Key Stage One, pupils will connect new and existing knowledge 
and confidently apply their skills in geographical enquiry in a range of stimulating contexts. As they 
progress through Key Stage Two, learners will develop reasoned and well-balanced arguments to support 
their opinions and will confidently articulate these, both verbally and in writing.

• Pupils become confident using a range of concrete resources and technology to discover the world and 
use this to follow lines of geographical enquiry. Knowledge acquired inside the classroom is applied in a 
range of challenging and real life fieldwork experiences. Cross-curricular skills are drawn upon as 
children collect data and analyse statistics to reach their own conclusions. These geographical skills 
are systematically developed and embedded throughout children’s time at school.

• Students leave Moor Green with the resilience and understanding that will allow them to thrive and 
flourish in future learning and employment. Children will have an in depth understanding of a range of 
local and global issues, and the fluency in geographical enquiry that will support and motivate them to 
reach their academic, technical and vocational ambitions.



Aims of the 

geography 

Curriculum

The national curriculum for geography aims to ensure that all pupils gain substantive knowledge, by 

being able to:

 develop contextual knowledge of the location of globally significant places – both terrestrial and 

marine – including their defining physical and human characteristics and how these provide a 

geographical context for understanding the actions of processes 

 understand the processes that give rise to key physical and human geographical features of the 

world, how these are interdependent and how they bring about spatial variation and change over time 

 are competent in the geographical skills needed to: 

 collect, analyse and communicate with a range of data gathered through experiences of fieldwork that 

deepen their understanding of geographical processes 

 interpret a range of sources of geographical information, including maps, diagrams, globes, aerial 

photographs and Geographical Information Systems (GIS) 

 communicate geographical information in a variety of ways, including through maps, numerical and 

quantitative skills and writing at length. 

The other form of knowledge is disciplinary knowledge, which considers how geographical knowledge 

originates and is revised. It is through disciplinary knowledge that pupils learn the practices of 

geographers.

Children are taught:

 Locational knowledge 

 Place knowledge 

 Human and physical geography 

 Geographical skills and fieldwork 



Curriculum design

Term Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

A
u
tu

m
n

Ourselves

Countries of the UK

Heroes 

Observe and 

describe a small 

area of the UK 

(Birmingham and 

London)

Amazing Africa

Continents and 

oceans of the 

world

Geographical 

similarities and 

differences (UK 

and Africa)

The Stone Age

Europe’s key countries, 

cities, landmarks and 

geographical features

The Greeks

Geographical 

similarities and 

differences (Greece 

and UK)

Longitude and 

latitude

Water cycle

Space 

Climate zones

WW2

Impact of bombing on 

cities (UK and 

Germany)

S
p
ri

n
g

Let’s Explore

4 Compass points

Warm and cold 

areas of the UK and 

in the world

Let’s Fly

Routes

Maps with a key

The Egyptians

Rivers

Biomes

The Romans

Trade routes

Countries of the 

Roman Empire

The Tudors

Use of natural 

resources, trade 

and typical 

organisation of 

human societies

Natural Disasters

Earthquakes and 

Volcanoes

S
u
m

m
e
r 

Travel and 

Transport

Seasons and 

weather in the UK

Who’s Calling?

Seasons and 

weather

Equator and poles

The Mayans

North and South

America - key 

countries, cities 

landmarks, human and 

physical characteristics 

8 compass points

4 figure grid references

The Vikings and 

Anglo-Saxons

Vegetation belts

Human settlements

The Victorians

Impact of the 

Industrial

Revolution

British Empire

North/South divide 

Reforming Britain

6 figure gird 

references

Climate Change

Australasia/Asia



Curriculum design

The units are sequenced so that pupils gain the geographical knowledge they need in a meaningful 
way. 

Many high-level concepts are central to a pupil’s geographical education. These include:

• place

• space

• scale

• interdependence

• physical and human processes

• environmental impact

• sustainable development

• cultural awareness

• cultural diversity


